SUPERINTENDENT REPORT D
February 26, 2024
OLDHAM COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION
CONCERN
Review of attendance data for the 2023-2024 school year 
DISCUSSION
The department of pupil personnel was asked to provide the board with an update on the districts rates of attendance for the current school year as compared to last school year. Through the end of the fifth month of school the district as a whole is .74% higher than the same time last school year. The chart below shows the year-to-date attendance rates for each school and the district and the rates for the last school year. 
	School
	2022-2023 %
Attendance ADA Data
	2023-2024 %
Attendance YTD
	Difference
ADA Data

	Buckner Elementary
	96.12%
	96.42%
	0.30%

	Camden Station Elementary
	95.60%
	96.15%
	0.55%

	Centerfield Elementary
	95.32%
	96.18%
	0.86%

	Crestwood Elementary
	95.01%
	95.72%
	0.71%

	Goshen Elementary
	96.05%
	96.98%
	0.93%

	Harmony Elementary
	95.55%
	96.42%
	0.87%

	Kenwood Station Elementary
	95.95%
	96.50%
	0.55%

	LaGrange Elementary
	93.90%
	94.95%
	1.05%

	Locust Grove Elementary
	95.29%
	96.29%
	1.00%

	East Middle
	95.35%
	95.84%
	0.49%

	North Middle
	95.28%
	95.81%
	0.53%

	Oldham Middle
	94.53%
	95.16%
	0.63%

	South Middle
	94.99%
	95.73%
	0.74%

	North High
	94.07%
	94.94%
	0.87%

	Oldham High
	92.55%
	93.69%
	1.14%

	South High
	94.47%
	95.11%
	0.64%

	Buckner Alternative
	82.79%
	80.63%
	-2.16%

	District Total
	94.73%
	95.47%
	0.74%


There is also an attachment with this enclosure that is the excel file that has the data broken out by month. Attendance is improving for the district. 
The DPP office will be available to answer any questions.
RECOMMENDATION
Take the report under advisement. 
